
June 20, 2023 
 
Meeting Time:   12:00 p.m. 
Meeting Place:   Rossville Town Park Pavilion 
Lunch Provided by:  Peggy & Roger Gregory 
Members Present:   14 members 
 

1. Rod Miller called the meeting to order.  Peggy and Roger Gregory were thanked for 
providing the lunch.  Minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented. 

2. Treasurer’s Report:  No report was available.  Jessica Heater stepped down as 
treasurer.  Rita Betts will assume the position. 

 
New Business: 

1. Entertainment Permit has been submitted. 
2. Christmas decorations are ready for pick up in Marion.   
3. Rod Miller discussed the auditorium usage for the church services during the festival.  

He contacted the town pastors and it was decided the churches would cover the rental 
fees for the church service. 

4. Chad Colby informed the group a complaint had been placed on Facebook concerning 
the signs at the entrance to town.  Dave Severt, representing the Lion’s Club had 
mentioned the club might be interested in replacing the signs.  We will need to follow 
up with him.  Rita Betts will check with Pat Day concerning the placement of the sign 
at the north end of town. 

5. New Coupon Books-no report 
 
Summer’s End Festival Committees: 

 Advertising—Rita Betts stated the sponsorship letters have been sent out. 

 Booths—Hillside Acres would like to bring their petting zoo to the event.  They would 
probably need a couple of spaces.  It was agreed to charge $100.00. 

 Lil Miss/Mister—Bev Miller reported there are two Lil Miss candidates and one Lil 
Mister. 

 Car Show—Flyers have been sent out and distributed. 

 Church Service—Rossville Presbyterian Church 

 Queen Pageant—Sarah Burkle stated there is only one candidate.  If there are no 
additional candidates, the contest may be cancelled. 

 Cody Chapin—Jessica Heater stated contracts have been signed.  Advertising 
information and performance times need to be given to the town hall. 

 Hornet Hustle—No report 

 Parade—Emails to past parade participants will soon be sent out. 

 Fireworks—Firework canisters are out. 

 Parking—No report 

 Trash—No report 

 Calk Walk—No report 

 Tourism Grant—The grant was taken to Frankfort.  No response as of yet. 
 

There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned to July 
18, 2023 at 12:00 p.m. at the Rossville Town Park Pavilion.  First Financial has volunteered 
to provide the meal. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
      Rod Miller, Co-President 
      Pat McIlrath, Secretary 


